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 As I come to the end of my term as Governor of 

District 11-A2, I wish to thank each and every Lion 

for the Honor and Privilege to have served as the 

representative of our district. It is hard to believe 

that it has been 4 years since I started this process!  

I am looking forward to the 2018-2019 year as  

Immediate Past District Governor and serving on DGE Jack’s cabinet. 

Together as a district we have been able to begin a new club, to retain many of 

our members and to install quite a number of new ones.  However, the very 

sad part is the loss of approximately 40 Lions and Lioness this past year,         

including the very recent loss of PDG Tony Capozzo. It was great to see the    

Lions and Lioness at the funeral home.  Lion Kimberly took an awesome       

picture of Tony being escorted to the cemetery riding on a flatbed with his   

beloved tractor, Cruel Intentions. 

All of the club visits have been accomplished by the cabinet officers and I wish 



wish to thank each and every one of them for an excellent job this past year. I   

especially want to thank my Two Right Hand Women, Lions Kimberly and Kelley.  

They have both been my advisors, my sounding boards, my confidants and my 

friends.  

May our district continue to grow into the next century of service and may it     

remain the BEST DAMNED DISTRICT in the state! 

DG John 

Our many thanks to you, Governor John!!  As your 

year draws to a close you can look back with pride 

on your many accomplishments! 





DGE Jack Patton 
Happy June, fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos! 

We are wrapping up June and going into July!! Lion 

Charlotte and I installed new Lion and Lioness officers at 

East Pointe and at Selfridge North Macomb this past 

month. I also installed officers for the Lioness and Lions 

from Armada. Lion Charlotte had to stay home from the 

Armada trip to handle the influx of thirteen family 

members!! All of our kids, their children and some extra 

guests made for a wonderful time. It was a little crazy at 

times, but we made it through.  

A cool thing happened at the Selfridge North Macomb 

meeting. The Chesterfield Township Police came for a 

visit with Viper, their police dog. The club president, 

Shawn Blaszczyk, presented the officer with a check to 

enable the department to purchase a bullet-proof vest 

for Viper! The vests were part of Governor John’s     

project to purchase two vests, and the club came  

came through with funds to complete the purchase. Selfridge is a small club but with large hearts and lots 

of energy for their community. 

The next stop was installations for the Armada Lions and Lioness Clubs. This was a fun time! I was a little 

nervous, I must say, but things smoothed out. We installed their club officers and inducted four new 

members, all of whom were under 35 years of age!! Lion Dan Duncan received a Melvin Jones Award, as 

well. 

Our final visit for the month was with the East Pointe Lions and Lioness. Again, another warm and wel-

coming club!! We were a little late for the meeting (10 minutes) but being gracious hosts, they waited  

until we got there! There was good food and good fellowship!  Lion Bill Taylor installed two new members 

and I installed the officers of both clubs. 



These visits produced some donations for Lion Charlotte’s and my project for the coming year. We are going 

to collect “Dock Bucks,” with the proceeds going toward a new docking system for the Bear Lake Camp. 

All of us were certainly saddened when we learned of the passing of PDG Lion Tony Capozzo. He will be    

dearly missed. Lion Tony was very involved in committees at both the district and at the state levels. Look for 

notices coming soon requesting Lions to step up and fill those positions. 

We are headed for Vegas tomorrow where I will officially become the very proud Governor of District 11-A2. 

It will be my honor to serve the district in this office and I pledge to do the best job I possibly can.  

DGE Lion Jack Patton 

 

The loss of Tony Capozzo has left gaps in several positions at both the District and the State levels. The 

one I am writing about today is the Lions of Michigan Service Foundation Trustee. Tony was elected to a 

new two-year term at last year’s District convention, and that term begins August 4,2018. 

I am writing to seek out candidates to fill this position. If you would like information about the duties 

and responsibilities related to this position, please go to the Lions of Michigan website and investigate. 

There is a link to the Service Foundation information on the website.  

If you should decide to volunteer for this position, please send me an e-mail message to that effect. The 

2018-2019 District Cabinet will choose the new trustee by a vote. If you wish to send a letter indicating 

why you are interested in the position, please send it with your e-mail and I will see that the Cabinet 

gets it. I respectfully ask for these responses no later than July 15. 





Reminder… 

Lion Leo and Lion Dave will be 

at all Region Meetings to collect 

used eye glasses.  Please bring 

your glasses in sealed boxes and 

without cases.  They also will 

collect any used hearing aids.   

It has been a wonderful year serving with Governor John and the rest of his great cabinet! 
 
There are two dates that I would like for you to remember;  the joint Lioness meeting will be held at 
Leader Dog on September 24th and the Lioness Conference will be held in Muskegon on November 
2nd and 3rd. 
 
I will be giving up my job as Lioness Liaison to put on a new hat for the upcoming year.  I will be 
working with Project Kidsight and I am looking forward to it very much! 
 
I would like to thank all of the Lioness for the good work that they do every day and I look forward 
to seeing all of you at the Fall  meeting! 
 
Lioness Liaison Fran Black 



Project Kidsight Update 
 

As we start our new Lionistic year we want to thank Lion Kay Furby for her for many years of dedication to 
our District’s Project Kidsight.  As we know, Kay is backing away from the day-to-day issues but will remain as 
president of the board.  Going forward we are making strides to ensure that we make vision screening availa-
ble to as many children as possible.  To accomplish this objective, additional cameras were purchased.  We 
now have seven cameras available in our district in addition to the two cameras that the Clarkston and Lake 
Orion clubs have.  The idea is to have a camera located in each zone to make it easier for clubs to conduct 
screenings in their area.  We are looking for volunteers in each zone to be custodians for a camera.  If you are 
available for this important part of our program, then please let me know. 
 
Another important objective is to make the Project Kidsight trailer available for any Lions function.  In order 
to accomplish this goal we have secured permission to store the trailer at the Leader Dog School.  We hope 
that this will allow additional usage of the trailer, especially during the summertime when clubs have       
community fairs.  
 
As coordinator of activities I hope to provide updates in the Governor’s newsletter so everyone can see our 
progress.  I am very excited to be working with all of the dedicated Lions and Lioness’s in our district to pro-
vide this valuable service to our communities.  I ask that you please be patient with me as I get deeper into 
the process.  If you have any questions please contact me. 
 
-Lion Jim Pettinato 
248-568-3461 Cell       248-391-4532 Home                
jamespettinato@att.net email 

mailto:jamespettinato@att.net


Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Shelby Township Lions Club welcomes Frank Giannetti, sponsored by Raymond Confer. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Alan Anderson, sponsored by Robert Jenkins. 

The Sterling heights Lions Club welcomes Jen Kaminski, Sponsored by June Riggs. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Michael Shallal, sponsored by Ronald Papa. 

The Troy Community Lions Club welcomes Deborah Lines, sponsored by Judi Peruski. 

The Utica Lions Club welcomes  Karen Kemp, sponsored by Bryan Kemp. 










